
 

During the monthly Session meeting held on May 19, 2025: 

• Approved the request from the Adult Faith Formation subcommittee to sort through the 

books in the adult library with the counsel of the pastors in order to highlight resources 

that would be most helpful to members. 

• Approved the Sardis Gift Trust (SGT) grant request from the Mission Ministry  

disbursing $5,000 to the Rama Road Elementary Heart Math Program (utilizing funds 

from the W. H. Reed Local Charities Endowment Fund). 

• Dr. Martin provided an update on the Youth Director position. The interim Director,  

Genie Richards will be working part time and introduced to the congregation on  

Sunday, June 8th. 

• The Officer Nominating Committee is working on identifying and asking individuals to 

serve as Elders or Deacons. 

• Dave Templeman led a discussion on ushering responsibilities including making sure 

that the bells are rung, alter candles lit (and later extinguished), and the Sanctuary 

doors are latched closed. 

• Dr. Martin advised that Elders and Deacons that they will be working with Danelle  

Kime to assure that member rolls are updated. 

• Approved grant request from the Property Ministry $35,601 to be disbursed against 

the invoices due for repair the water leak between the Sanctuary and Education  

Building. Leighanne Duncan advised that the credit from the city of Charlotte would be 

applied to future utility costs. 

• Approved motion by the Sardis Weekday School to add Rob Aulebach to their roster. 


